GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MARION, ILLINOIS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

REGIONAL WATER QUALITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

HELD ON Tuesday February 11, 2014
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Ryan Guthman at 12:32 PM on February 11, 2014. Council members present: Ryan Guthman (Kinkaid-Reeds Creek Conservancy District), and Mike Cerutti (City of Herrin). Council members absent:  Sean Henry (City of Carbondale), Kelly Hefner (Saline County), and Bobby Brown (City of Harrisburg). Staff present: Beau Henson (Greater Egypt Regional Planning and Development Commission). Public present: None.
Approval of Minutes
Mr. Guthman asked the Council to review minutes from the meeting held on December 30, 2013.  Mr. Cerutti made a motion to approve the minutes with a second from Mr. Guthman. With no descent, the motion carried.
Correspondence


No items of correspondence. 
NPDES Permit Reviews
The committee reviewed the following NPDES permits:

1. White Oak Resources – Mine No. 1  (Hamilton County)

Permit: IL000078921
Permit Type: Modified
DMR:  Projected Excursions:  One (1).
Actions: Mr. Henson reviewed the permit, noting that outfalls 001, 002, 003, and 004 discharge into the receiving stream – Unnamed tributary to Big Creek.  Outfall A04 discharges into the receiving stream – Pond 004. Unnamed tributary to Big Creek falls onto the 303(d) list. Considering the modification criteria, Mr. Guthman motioned to support the permit, seconded by Mr. Cerutti. The motion passed unanimously. 
2. Eagle River Coal, LLC. – Mine No. 1 (Saline County)
Permit: IL0048071
Permit Type: Reissue

DMR:  Projected Excursions:  Six (6).

Actions: Mr. Henson reviewed the permit, noting that outfalls 001, 002, 003, 005, and 007 discharge into receiving stream – Unnamed tributary of South Fork Saline River. Unnamed tributary of South Fork Saline River falls onto the 303(d) list. The Council positively discussed Eagle River self-reporting of manganese violation. The Council also discussed the high solids level in January of 2013. Mr. Guthman motioned to support the permit, seconded by Mr. Cerutti. The motion passed unanimously.  

Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program Update

Mr. Guthman requested VLMP volunteer recruitment information to be provided for the March RWQCC meeting, noted by Mr. Henson  
Other Business


Mr. Henson discussed the certification process for CEU/PDH. The Council also discussed that RWQCC Officer Elections will be held at the March meeting. The Council also discussed recruitment strategy for future members of the Council.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Cerutti moved to adjourn, to which Mr. Guthman seconded. The motion carried unanimously and Mr. Guthman adjourned the Council at 12:50 PM on February 11, 2014. No date was set for the next meeting.
